POLTONHALL AND HOPEFIELD COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 12 DECEMBER 2018

Present:
J Aitchison (Chair), F Warner, S Waterston, and D West
 

Attending:
 P Atkinson, Mr & Mrs B Cunningham

Apologies         Cllrs D Alexander D Milligan, and J Lay Douglas, A Munro, 


  A Thomson, J Cameron, K Kirkwood, E Spence, J Bernard
                         and K Wightman

1.     Chair’s Remarks

1.1   JA welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He reported that the Bonnyrigg Christmas lights event had been very good.  It was also the last year of the lights in the garden of Davy Brown on Rosewell Road.   It was possible that Poltonhall Galaday Committee might take them over next year but it was still open to negotiation. 
2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 14 November 2018 and Matters Arising

2.1
Item 2.2.  Speed sensor at Cameron Crescent still to be repaired. 

2.2   Item 2.3   Chair would contact Cllr DM as soon as the moratorium was lifted
2.3
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by DW and seconded by PA.

3.
Finance Report

3.1
Statement of account as at 12 December 2018.






            Bank                               Cash

B/F                                                               431.16                                0.00

Expenditure:                                                    6.00

Income:   Interest                                             0.06

Total Bank and cash                                    437.22
3.2  
Chair advised that no decisions on the scoring of grant applications had been made as yet.  There had been no word back from the Federation but they were meeting the following week.

4.     Secretary’s Report

4.1
Two newsletters were received on “Preparing for Winter in Midlothian 2018, one for Disabled People and the other for Older People.  
5.      Police Report 

5.1
During the month of November 2018 in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 79 recorded crimes reported, of which 
32 were solved (40% solvency).  During this time period, there were 333 calls to Police Scotland.

5.2
INCIDENTS OF NOTE

On Saturday 3rd November a youth was seen trying to enter a property, thereafter traced and arrested for attempted housebreaking.

On Saturday 3rd November two youths seen pushing a moped down the street, were challenged by a resident and ran off leaving the moped. It was found to be stolen and located a short distance away by officers. No suspects identified as no CCTV or forensic opportunity.

On Saturday 3rd November about 0900 a car collided with another vehicle on Dobbies road causing and drove off without leaving details. 

On Saturday 3rd November male stopped on Dundas Street and searched under misuse of drugs. Drugs were seized and report submitted to Procurator Fiscal.

On Monday 5th November 2018 a push bike was stolen from Lasswade High School. Enquiries made to identify suspect.

On Wednesday the 7th of November youths reported as smashing bottles on Dalhousie drive, Bonnyrigg.  Area searched but no trace of suspects.

On Friday 9th November youths set fire to a salt store near to Waverley park pavilion. No suspects identified. 

On Friday 16th November youth arrested on Bonnyrigg High Street for public order offences.

On Friday 16th November report of fireworks being set off at Lasswade high school. Area was searched by officers but no trace of persons reported.

On Saturday 17th November a car parked in King George V park had its windscreen smashed. Enquiries made to trace suspect but were inconclusive.

On Saturday 17th November a male stole a quantity of alcohol from the Co-op store in Bonnyrigg High Street. Enquiries still ongoing. 

On Sunday 18th November a male at Bonnyrigg Toll was given an anti-social behaviour warning regarding manner of driving. 

On Sunday 18th November report of person drink driving having left a licensed premised. Vehicle traced and driver charged with drink driving with report submitted to Procurator Fiscal.

On Monday 19th November 4 youths smashed window to property in Chester’s view. Enquiries are ongoing to trace suspects. 

Friday 23rd November 2018 window smashed at address in Auld Coal Road and ink thrown over property. No suspects identified in enquiry. 

About 1300 hours, on Sunday 25th November Window smashed to property at Polton Street. Enquiries ongoing to trace potential suspects. 

On Thursday 29th November stolen property warranted carried out at address in Sherwood crescent and one male arrested.

On Friday 30th November call to Lasswade centre regarding youths taking fire extinguishers and refusing to leave. Officers attended and noted details with enquiries ongoing to identify culprits. 

5.3
Throughout the month Police received numerous calls regarding youths causing a nuisance around the Bonnyrigg area. This is known to be a continuing issue and there is dedicated patrols carried out in response to these from both Community and MCAT officers.

5.4
In November Bonnyrigg had the Christmas lights event which passed without any significant issues. 

5.5
In November regular speed checks have been carried out at various points in the Bonnyrigg area due to ongoing speeding issues. These will continue into December where a festive initiative is in place to tackle road traffic and other antisocial offences.

5.6
If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer                                           PC Jonny Cassidy or Pc Owen Findlay via 101 or email: Jonathan.cassidy@scotland.pnn.police.uk     Owen.Findlay@scotland.pnn.Police.uk

5.7
There was a discussion about the lack of encouragement in getting young people to come into the Lasswade Centre in the evenings.  PC Robertson would discuss with PCs Cassidy and Findlay what could be done to find somewhere for young people to go.   It was felt there was a lost opportunity for the Police to engage with young people.   It was noted that in 2019 they would be looking at the possibility of the Miners’ Club opening up the hall for activities for young people.  There was perhaps an opportunity for Bonnyrigg Rose to do the same.
5.8
There was discussion about the continuing problem of speeding traffic from Rosewell down onto Polton Road and also on Rosewell Road, particularly at around 07.30.  It was also noted that traffic was coming up the distributor road to avoid Bonnyrigg High Street.  Several times a request had been made about cameras on the road.  It was noted that the police had been there several times with a radar gun.

6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1
There was no report as no Councillors were in attendance.

7.
Any Other Business

7.1
FW asked about the damage to the wall at the car park at Tesco Express.  Chair would email Cllr DM regarding the fallen brickwork blocking the pavement.
7.2
Chair advised that he had received an email from Darius Namdaran (DM) about the allocation of salt bags.  Three bags were normally provided in the event of a very heavy snow fall of 4 inches or more but DM wanted in excess of 15 bags.  He had started a poll on the residents’ forum asking where they wanted the salt bags placed. Despite Midlothian Council only providing them when there was heavy snow, DM wanted them now and to be placed on grassed areas or on street corners.  The concept was good but not in practice.  The public was not insured to spread salt.  
7.3
FW asked if there had been any feedback following the multi-agency licensing meeting with the Co-op management regarding the layout of the store.  It was noted that the Licensing Act included an objective that children should be protected from harm. The thinking was that such large companies should be encouraged to move alcohol behind the tills and out of easy reach and that the licensing board should do more. 
7.4
AC asked why the pavement had been widened on the distributor road and was advised it was so that it could also be used by cyclists.

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 9 January 2019.
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